MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 25, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, February 25, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on February 11, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. A meeting is being set up with Capital Outlay and the commissioners to discuss more levees and breakwaters. 2. The grass needs to be cut to do the levee inspection. 3. The Cheniere area for the new breakwaters is being surveyed. levee inspection needs to be done and the grass needs to be cut in order to perform the survey. 4. DNR and the Corps will repair the beach and add breakwaters.  5. Met with Jefferson Parish on the hazard markers the Coast Guard wants the levee board to install on the breakwaters on the north side of the island. They also spoke about the debris in the waterways. 

President Camardelle stated that we will be going to Baton Rouge and meet with Capital Outlay to add more levees and breakwaters. We will also be going to Washington in March to lobby and update Congress on the projects needed for Grand Isle. Mr. Camardelle stated that he is contact with Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron and keeping them updated on the levees and breakwaters. The thanked Jefferson Parish, the Governor, CPRA, Senator Connick, Representative Orgeron and our federal delegation for helping to get Grand Isle moving forward and showing progress daily. He wants everyone to have patience because Grand Isle is and will be back. Grand Isle will only get better than it was in the past. We are working on getting more levees, more rocks and to fix the infrastructure in Grand Isle. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:52 a.m.
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